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On motion of H. M. Whelpley, seconded by J. W. England, it was agreed that 
the Rules of Finance be so amended that the Committee on Finance shall audit 
all bills before payment is made. 

J. A. Koch moved, seconded by F. J. Wulling, that the Acting General Secre- 
tary be requested to confer with the General Secretary elect, and arrange for the 
transfer of the property of the Association belonging to the secretarial office as 
soon as possible, and that the salary of the General Secretary elect be seven hun- 
dred and fifty dollars per annuni and date as of September 1, 1914. - 

Adjourned. 
J. W. ENGLAND, Secretary. 

(FIRST SESSION OF THE COUNCIL FOR 1914-15.) 

Immediately after the adjournment of the seventh session of the Council for 
1913-1914, the first or organization meeting of the Council for 1914-15 was held 
on Saturday, August 29, 1914, at 10 a. m. 

Chairman Eberle presided as Acting Chairman. 
Present : Messrs. Whelpley, Wilbert, Eberle, Godding, Day, Shafer, Wulling, 

The following officials were elected : 
Chairman-E. G. Eberle. 
Vice Chairman-John G. Godding. 
Secretary-J. W. England. 
The Chairman and Secretary of the Council were named as the Committee on 

Adjourned. 

England, Hopp, Osseward and Mayo. 

Nomination of Council Committees for 1914-15 to report to the Council later. 

.J. W. ENGLAND, Secretary. 

PROCEEDINGS OF THE HOUSE OF DELEGATES OF THE AMERI- 
CAN PHARMACEUTICAL ASSOCIATION. 

Sixty-second Annual Meeting, Detroit, Michigan, August 24th to B t h ,  1914. 
(First Session.) 

The first session of the House of Delegates was called to  order August 24th, 
at 8 o’clock p. m. in room “C” of the Convention Hall of the Hotel Pontchartrain. 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Clyde M. Snow, of Chicago. 
The Chairman stated that the first order of business was the calling of the roll 

of delegates whose credentials had been approved by the Council, but that unfor- 
tunately the Council up to that time had not presented the roll of delegates whose 
credentials had been approved. 

Chairman Snow stated he had discussed in a general way with some of the 
members the measures, it would be best to adopt in the House of Delegates, and 
it seemed to be the opinion of the delegates in the room, at least, that the meeting 
proceed with the order of business so far as it can. It had been suggested that 
the Committee on Resolutions will have but little time to consider proposed reso- 
lutions, and it seemed well that the meeting should at least appoint a Committee 
on Resolutions and receive as many of them as possible from the members present. 


